
January 28, 2014 
 

Approved by mail: CTF Ukraine: District Heating Energy Efficiency (IBRD) 
 
Dear CTF Trust Fund Committee Members and Observers: 
 
We are writing regarding the project proposal entitled, Ukraine: District Heating Energy 
Efficiency, submitted by the Government of the Ukraine and the International Bank for 
Reconstruction and Development (IBRD) for your review and approval of a CTF 
allocation of USD 50.0 million.  
 
The United Kingdom had requested an extension beyond the approval date. They have 
responded with their approval to proceed with the decision, and we have not received 
any objections.  
 
We are, therefore, pleased to inform you that the following decision is approved:  

The CTF Trust Fund Committee approves a CTF allocation of USD 50.0 
million for the project entitled:  Ukraine: District Heating Energy Efficiency, 
submitted by the Government of the Ukraine and the International Bank for 
Reconstruction and Development (IBRD). 
 

Please note that comments received from Committee Members and replies from the 
Government of Ukraine and IBRD have been posted on the CIF website here.   

Sincerely, 
 
Patricia Bliss-Guest  
Climate Investment Funds, Program Manager 
CIF Administrative Unit 
1818 H Street NW 
Washington, D.C. 20433 
www.climateinvestmentfunds.org 
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